
 

  
 Procurement Department 
 150 Greenwich Street 
 4 World Trade Center, 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 
  

 

December 12, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL BUILDING CODE CONSULTANTS FOR REVIEW OF 
THE CONSTRUCTION DOCUMENTS FOR THE JOHN F. KENNEDY 
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT REDEVELOPMENT PROGRAM (JFKR) 
DURING 2020 THROUGH 2025 (RFP#59786)– ADDENDUM #1 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (the Authority) hereby amends the subject 
Request for Proposals (RFP), dated December 4, 2019, as follows:  

1) In the RFP Letter, page 6, Section II. Proposer Format Requirements, change item “I” to 
“H” and reletter the remaining items as appropriate.  

The following question is from an RFP recipient.  The question and the corresponding Authority 
answer is provided for your information and use, as appropriate. 

Question #1: Can the Authority please provide clarification as to whether the 
consultant and consultant team is intended to either a) perform all tasks while located 
at the Authority’s offices and/or JFK, or b) assign an on-site project manager and 
have the remainder of the team work remotely with an on-site presence as requested? 
Answer #1:  The code consultant shall provide services at either location, as needed. 

The date for receipt of proposals for the subject RFP remains 2:00 P.M. on January 6, 
2019.  

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Jessica Smith at JLSmith@panynj.gov.   

Sincerely, 
 
David Gutiérrez  
Assistant Director 
Procurement Department 
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